Town of Stoddard
Zoning Board of Adjustment
Minutes of Meeting February 20, 2020
The meeting was called to order by the Chairperson at 7:30 pm.
The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Jason Kovarik.
Members present: Chairperson Jason Kovarik, Vice Chairperson Franz Haase, Doug Summerton
Members excused: Bud Record, Herb Healy, Milosh Bukovcan
Alternates present:  
Others present: Compliance Officer Harry Power
Hearing 
· Nothing on the schedule
New Business
· Discussed the OSI ZBA & Planning Board Spring Training Conference on Saturday, May 30th, 8am – 4 pm in Concord.  

· Three members terms are due to expire 2020. Franz, Jason and Doug were urged to contact the Selectmen.

·  Doug made a motion to accept the proposed budget for next year and send it to the Selectmen. Franz, Doug & Jason voted unanimously to accept the motion.
Minutes of Jan. 16, 2020
· The minutes were accepted as written.
Correspondence/Reports
· Reviewed ZBA budget.
· Discussed a reply letter from Attorney Matt Serge regarding Jason’s inquiry to a letter received from the Hidden Lake Association. The Kings Hwy is not owned by the Hidden Lake Association so they would not be considered an abutter for those lots.
Old Business
· Members agreed to contact Associations as an abutter when lots requiring ZBA actions on the roads owned by an Association are involved. There are many such Associations in Stoddard.
A Motion was made by Doug to adjourn.  The Motion was seconded by Fanz. The Motion passed unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm.  The next meeting will be March 19, 2018 at 7:30 pm at the Stoddard Town Hall.
Respectfully submitted,
Kathleen Ellis
Secretary to ZBA
